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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of July 21 & 22, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  14,623.11 
Loose Offerings           $    2,227.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,752.50 
Facility Maintenance           $        70.00 
Debt Reduction            $        32.00    
Misc Income            $       353.00 
Total Income            $  19,956.30 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 7/22/12)              $     92,016.06 
YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-7/22/12)       $   108,318.60 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits             45 

  



 
IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
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Hello everyone! 

Jesus created a lot of excitement and enthusiasm among the people who came to hear his words. It is clear, however, that 
they did not completely understand the meaning of what he said. They looked for signs and believed that he performed      
miracles such as the one in today’s gospel. This gospel tells of the fishes and loaves of bread multiplied to such an extent that 
they not only fed the large crowd, but there was plenty of food left over. The people simply saw the amount of bread increase 
in a way similar to God providing food for the ancient Israelites when he sent manna from heaven to fill their hunger. The peo-
ple on the hillside with Jesus did not understand how bread could be spiritual nourishment or that Jesus was that bread. 

As a family I ask you to reflect on the following: 

So much of our culture today is based on a “what’s in it for me” attitude. We are reluctant to give our time, energy, or         
resources to an effort that doesn’t yield a benefit directly for us or our families. Our simple acts of kindness toward others do 
not go unnoticed by our children. When they see us give of ourselves generously, they learn about the boy who shared his 
food with the crowd in today’s gospel. 

I guess when I speak to you all about stewardship, I am not talking about financial stewardship, though that is important I am 
speaking to you of your TIME and TALENTS as well.  Most of us who come to mass do nothing more than come to mass.  I am 
not saying that is a bad thing—I am HAPPY you show up, that is the MOST important; however, we should also offer our TIME 
and TALENT to the parish as well.  When we as adults choose not to give in this way are we not teaching our children that it is 
ok not to give of ones self in the service of others, and more importantly, in service to God. 

The norm in any parish is that it is a small percentage of people who give of themselves in service, and it is the same people 
over and over again.  I think that is sad.  I am not discounting that most of us have very busy lives, that is a given for us all.  
However, when we let that come before aiding God in his mission maybe we need to do some reflection. 

I address this to all of the parishioners here at St. John Neumann, as we are always in need of more ministers in every capacity. 
When I say more, I mean we need to DOUBLE what we have, if not more than that. 

On what was said above, a personal thing to the Sunday evening 5:30 mass crowd.  Many of you are regulars to that mass and 
you have all heard me over the past couple years express the need for you to volunteer in service to that mass.  I first want to 
thank those of you who have done so. Your work in the ministerial areas has been tremendous.  However we still need a lot of 
help from other people.  As you all know, we no longer have an associate at the parish, which means we will have visiting 
priests celebrating the mass on a regular basis.  That is not a problem when we have people here to fill all the ministries and so 
on.  However when we do not, as was the case a couple weeks ago when I was the celebrant, basic things for the mass would 
not have happened had it been another priest here.  The reason, not only does he not have the knowledge of where anything 
is  he also does not know the people.  And to be honest, a visiting priest coming in to help us out should not have to worry 
about those things. 

When it was I or Fr. Mark celebrating the mass, something going awry was still a concern but not a major one, now it is a major 
concern. 

With only one priest at the parish our need for you, the parishioners faithful to the 5:30 mass, to step up as a collective group 
is not a desire but a must.  Without your help on a continued, regular, guaranteed basis, I cannot be assured things are running 
smoothly for the mass when I am not present. 

So the ball is in your court to come up with a solution to assure that things will run smoothly.  This is a situation that I am going 
to address seriously with the Worship Commission at our first meeting in September because, to be honest, at this point I am 
at somewhat of a loss and I cannot do this one without your help. 

I thank you for your patience and serious prayer and thoughts in this matter. 

Peace 

Fr Ron Richards 
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Contact Rick at                                         
rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

On Saturday, August 4th at 7p.m.  my students 
will be giving an organ concert on Saint John 
Neumann’s magnificent Wigton pipe organ. 
Most of our organ dates back to 1885 where it 
was first installed in a church in Delaware, 

Ohio. 

Sherri Brown, Madeline Haddad, Marcela           
Heffernan, Justin LaVoie, Roman Lisak, Aidan 
Rickel & Janani Shanmuga will be the                 
performers. The recital will feature works by 
Bach, Beethoven, Boellmann, Chopin, Widor  

Young & many more! 

Mark your calendars & plan to come hear       

“The King of Instruments”. 

 Rick Cucchi 

Director of Music Ministries 

A SUMMER ORGAN RECITAL!!! 

                                                                   
 

 

HELP WANTED! 

SERVICE PROJECT!! 

Cristo Del Ray High School, sponsored by the Basilian Fathers  
and IHM Sisters, has been providing an excellent college-
prepatory Catholic education (mostly to students from eco-
nomically disadvantaged Detroit families) for the past several 
years. The school is housed in the former Holy Redeemer High 
School at 5670 West Vernor Highway in Detroit. 

There is a need for some major cleaning, painting and renova-
tion before classes begin in the fall. The school is requesting 
help on Saturday, August 4th from 9am—3pm. Lunch will be 
provided. 

If you can help, please contact John Doyle at 
jdoyle@detroitcristorey.org or 313-402-0081   A few hours of 
your time could make a tremendous difference in the lives of 
our youth...Thanks for your support! 

Bob Ryckman-Society of Notre Dame de Bon Secours 
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FA I T H  W O R K S           

Is it a gift or a right? We Americans seem 

to work harder to gain the good things in 

life. Yet, if we were asked what we cherish 

the most, we would point to those things 

that cannot be earned. Ultimately, the question of falls 

to the our inner character. Are we self-giving or self 

centered?                                                                                       

 Jesus presented such a choice to crowd he fed 

with bread and fish. He gave them a sign. But was it a 

sign of faith or a sign of birthright?                        

 Sometimes we confuse God's blessing with faith: 

we assume abundance is the sign of God's favor. This 

sets up a vicious cycle of greed. The little we have is not 

enough; we want more. And we rationalize this greed in 

the name of God.                                                      

 The signs, the time, and the place seemed per-

fect for a miracle. The signs were Jesus' cures. The time 

was spring, close to Passover, the feast of liberation 

from slavery. The place was a mountain in the desert; 

on such a mountain, God gave the Law to Moses and 

revealed his power.                                                                 

 Expecting an experience like their ancestors of 

the Exodus, the people followed Jesus. And Jesus did 

not disappoint them. In the multiplication of the loaves 

and the fish, Jesus surpassed the two great prophets of 

Galilee, Elijah and Elisha. From a single basket of food, 

there were 12 baskets left over, a number that meant 

fulfillment. The time and the place were just right; the 

sign was from God. And, Jesus revealed himself as the 

Great Prophet. 

      The people fell to the temptation of greed; after 

they experience God's blessing, they wanted more. In 

the people's eyes, what Jesus did was sufficient to make                    

    CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    GGGGENEENEENEENE                gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HHHHOWOWOWOW    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    

 

Do you knowknowknowknow someone  

who has never been baptized?  

who has talked about becoming a Catholic? 

who hasn’t completed the Sacraments of Initiation? 

who wants to be updated in the Catholic Faith? 

 

Then inviteinviteinviteinvite that person to contact me! 

We are forming a group  

for the Adult Faith InquiryAdult Faith InquiryAdult Faith InquiryAdult Faith Inquiry,,,,    

to begin on Wednesday, September 12Wednesday, September 12Wednesday, September 12Wednesday, September 12. 

 

Catholics make up 99% of the church.  

Our witness to the role of Jesus in our life  

him the prophet-king of a country freed from Rome's 

dominance. So, they made their move, and Jesus fled. 

 The multiplication pointed to the Eucharist. 

From one body, God fed many and an abundance re-

mained. One small piece of bread was broken and the 

result was eternal life. From the flesh of one man, the 

world was fed a gift! 

How can we truly appreciate God's gifts to us? And, 

how do we resist the temptation to demand more 

from God? 



 

Register now for            
Religious Formation. 

 

 

Take part in the                

Faith UNwrapped 
Summer Project.                  

Have FUN! 
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CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

Religious Formation Registration Information                      
is now available in the Gathering Area 

Please note the schedule changes for  2012-2013.                             

Faith UNwrapped Summer Project.   

When we are dismissed at the end of the Mass, it is the beginning of our mission to do the work of Jesus.  
With this in mind our Summer project has 2 parts: 

 #1 Do the work of Jesus by serving others.   

#2 Encourage each other by sharing the bulletin from a parish you attend while on vacation.  Highlight 

their service ideas before putting the bulletin in the basket provided in the Gathering area.  Please 

take a picture of your family in front of the church and share it with us.   You can share the photo at 

www.facebook.com/stjohnneumanncanton  

Or email it to us at sjnreligiousform@yahoo.com. 

 

 
JUST FOR FUN 

Check the map in the Gathering Area to see where 
our parishioners have been! 

 In today’s Gospel story (John 6: 1-15) a young boy is asked to gives his lunch 
of bread and fish to Jesus. The boy is there because he likes listening to Jesus.  He 
wants to learn from him.  He is happy to share his lunch with Jesus but no doubt he is 
amazed at what he sees Jesus do with his lunch.  Jesus takes the boys gift, gives 
thanks and then shares it with all  the 5,000 people that are there.  For sure the 
young boy learned much from listening to Jesus but he learned even more from 
watching what he did. 

 Each week Jesus shares the Eucharist with us.  It is a meal of thanksgiving; 
Jesus gives us the bread of himself and teaches 
us to serve others.  We live this story every 
week.  How will we serve others this week? 
Oh...this reminds me of the Faith UNwrapped 
Summer Project!! 
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

    

    

Greetings and Salutations, 

Gospel Reflection…what good is the small amount that this boy can offer?  That’s what the disciples seem to be asking in 
today’s Gospel.  We might easily think the same thing of ourselves.  You might think, “If I had money, I’d give it to charity,” 
or “if I weren’t so busy, I would volunteer.”  The truth is that we all have some money and some time.  You might not have 
enough to do everything that you wish you could do, but every little bit helps.  Imagine what could be accomplished if eve-
ryone gave a dollar each week to a charity or everyone in your school offered to spend five minutes before class picking up 
litter outside.  As Jesus demonstrates in this Sunday’s Gospel, a little can go a long way.  Everything we offer to Christ, no 
matter how small, can be transformed to meet the need of another. 

Are you looking for a way to help our wonderful SJN community?  The Religious Formation program is in need of Catechists, 
Assistant Catechists, Hall Monitors, Office helpers, and Childcare volunteers for the upcoming 2012-2013 Formation year.  
Please call us in the Formation office if you are able to assist in this Ministry 734.455.5986. Thank you. 

Have a great week everyone, and remember… Be yourself everyone else is Taken. 

Peace and Prayers, 

Sabrina Queen 

 

In the Spirit  In the Spirit  In the Spirit  In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

You are  Invited to a Faith and                     
Sharing Retreat 

 

      Dates:   Thursday evening August 2 through        
Sunday afternoon August 5 

        Place:      St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center 
(Telegraph & I96).                                                   

Theme:  Gratefulness: The Heart of Prayer  

       Cost:   $240 for residents and $130 for a            
 commuter.  A monthly payment plan and   

limited scholarships are available. 

Contacts:  

John Fitzpatrick          248-624-9821                                     
Pat Mueller                  248-661-9041                                            
Catherine Ondrizek   586-294-5455                            
Vivian Spence              248-688-2776          

Craft and Rummage Sale 

 

Our Lady Queen of Angels Church                                                        

4200 Martin  Detroit, MI.  

 

August 11, 2012  8:00am to 4:00pm 

Call the Parish Office for More In-

formation 

313—907-8160 

 

     CONGRATULATIONS TO  

    MR. and MRS. JOSH WOLFE 

    UNITED IN MARRIAGE ON  

      SATURDAY, JULY 21, 2012 



 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish Page 8 

“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    
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Below is a Reflection from the Steubenville Youth Conference that several of our teens at-

tended a couple weeks ago.  For each of the teens, it was a life changing experience.  

Thanks for your continued prayers of support for our programs! 

Steubenville was great. It 

was another chance to re-

member just how powerful 

faith can be. Seeing so many 

other teenagers hyped up for 

their faith is an amazing ex-

perience. There were some 

great people who spoke ranging from priests to deacons to, even, teenagers' witnesses. 

Some days it is hard to take time to just thank Jesus for every blessing we have, or--dare I 

say it?-- forget Him completely. It was a very nice refresher to go to Steubenville to remem-

ber just how great our God really is. 

What made this year especially good for me was, starting with being asked to reflect if we 

are ready to give our all to God and what that might even mean on Friday, we ended with 

being challenged to make sure we take something home with us after Sunday. Don't let our-

selves do the same ol' crash-and-burn that comes from powerful retreats and/or confer-

ences. Stay involved. What personally struck me was to challenge ourselves to have the goal 

to strive to be holier in some way. Whether that be changing something every day, every 

week, every month, or perhaps even just every year. What ever your goal may be, though, 

never forget you are not doing this alone. God helps us through His strength and the gift of 

our friends. 

Jason Brown 

FIVE-DAY PILGRIMAGE TO SHRINE OF OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE,                                                                           
MEXICO CITY AND NEARBY BEAUTIFUL CITY OF QUERETARO     

Tuesday, October 23-Saturday, October 27, 2012                                                                                                               
Cost: $1655, double; $1820, single       

                                                                                                                                           
Leader: Fr. Bernie Owens, S.J. from Manresa                                                                                                                       
For more information see Manresa website                                                 
www.manresa-sj.org or call Fr. Owens at 248-644-4933, ext 16 
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Regional Catholic Bible Study: Fellowship with women from a 

wide number of parishes as we participate in Catholic Scripture 

Study International.  This year’s study include the books of 

Joshua, Judges and Ruth.  Commentary notes for our studies 

are written by either Stephen K. Ray or Dr. Scott Hahn, with 

DVD lectures given by such notables as Fr. Patrick Winslow and 

Fr. Mitch Pacwa.  We meet from mid Sept. to mid May, 10:00 

AM to 12:00 PM on Thursday mornings at St. John Neumann 

parish, 44800 Warren Rd. Canton.  The cost for the year is 

$65.00, increasing to $70.00 if registering after Sept. 1st.   A full 

children’s program is available for 3 – 6 year olds and there is 

babysitting for those 2 and under.  Registration for children is 

limited.  For more information call Sue Middlemis 248-344-0246 

or email wcbs.css@hotmail.com . 

5th Annual  

Vocations Convocation 

Saturday, Sept. 15, 2012 

8:30 - 1:30 p.m. 

Sacred Heart Major Seminary 

WHO SHOULD ATTEND? 

EVERYONE WHO HAS A 

LOVE FOR THE PRIESTHOOD 

AND 

RELIGIOUS LIFE 

ESPECIALLY: 

Parish Vocation Committees (newly 

formed and existing); Priests; 

Members of Serra International; 

Vocation Directors for Religious 

Orders in the Archdiocese of Detroit 

and for the Knights of Columbus; 

DRE/Catechists; Catholic School 

Principals/Teachers; Youth and 

Campus Ministers; Parents, and 

Interested Lay People 

Register online at 

www.detroitpriest.com 

Sponsored by the Office of Priestly Vocations 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an 
opportunity to talk about your loss, to 
express your grief, ask questions, and 
receive support through your grieving  

process. It is for people who have lost someone special 
in their lives.  All are  welcome regardless of church       
affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                               
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am,                    
please call Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 
7:00pm,  please call Cindy Pronze at     
734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and 
teens,  please call  Regina Adams for 
an appointment  at  313-268-6951.         

 

Four million Americans are afflicted with Alzheimer’s  
Disease.   Do you have a parent, spouse, or loved one 

affected by this dreaded disease? Need facts or an      
understanding ear to listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, 

social worker and parishioner, has 14 years         experi-
ence working with Alzheimer patients and their families.  
The Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third Thursday 

of each month at 7:30pm. Our next meeting will be 
Thursday, August 16th. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call                                    
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

THANK YOU! 

Thank you to all who participated & contributed to 
our 6th Annual Family Golf Outing last weekend. 
The society was founded in 2006 as a Catholic      
charity, with a mission to preserve our faith by     
extending help as needs arise in our community. 
Over 99% of the funds we collect go directly to 
needy families in our area. The annual golf outing is 
one our major fundraisers for the year, and we 
greatly appreciate all the support we received! 

With appreciation,                                                          
Bob Ryckman, Secretary                                                        
Society of Notre Dame de Bon Secours    
nddbs@yahoo.com 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS     

Sunday, July 29 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Monday, July 30 
9:00am  Liturgy 
6:30pm   Square Dancing 
Tuesday, July 31 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Wednesday, August 1 
9:00am  Liturgy 
6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 
7:00 pm  OA-Open Meeting 
7:00pm  Families Anonymous 
8:00pm  AA 
Thursday, August 2 
9:00am  Liturgy 
7:30pm  Women’s AA 
Friday, August 3 
8:15am  Stations of the Cross  
9:00am  Liturgy 
Saturday, August 4 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
7:00pm  Organ Recital 
Sunday, August 5 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
 
   

Monday, July 30  Tuesday, July 31   
Jeremiah 13:1-11  Jeremiah 14:17-22 
Matthew 13:31-35 Matthew 13:36-43 
                        
Wednesday, August 1 Thursday, August 2                                                        
Jeremiah 15:10, 16-21 Jeremiah 18:1-6 
Matthew 13:44-46  Matthew 13:47-53           
Friday, August 3   Saturday, August 4 
Jeremiah 26:1-9                Jeremiah 26:11-16,24 
Matthew 13:54-58 Matthew 14:1-12 
 

Sunday, August 6, 2012  

Feast of the Transfiguration of the Lord  

Deuteronomy 7:9-10,13-14 2 Peter 1:16-19 Mark 9:28b-36 

Monday, July 30, 9:00 a.m.   

Int. Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, July 31,  9:00 a.m. 

Int. Mary Stella Bah (Family) 

Vincent & Frances Ronewicz (Family) 

Wednesday, August 1, 9:00 a.m. 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Harriet Ziemba (Carrie Saliba) 

Thursday, August 2, 9:00 a.m.          

Frank Holzhauer—3rd Ann. (Loraine Holzhauer) 

Friday, August 3, 9:00 a.m. 

David Darling—1st Ann. (Family) 

Robert Lewandowski (Cletes Karamon) 

Phyllis Sienkiewicz (SJN Parish Family) 

Saturday, August 4,4:30 p.m. 

Josaphine Cusuamono (Josaphine Miller) 

Clarence Lindner (Family) 

Special Intention (Family) 

Sunday, August 5, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Harold and Voan Brock (Friends) 

Eugene Finch (Friends) 

John O’Connor (Mary Miller and Harold Sackey) 

Paul and Ana Richnavsky (Friends) 

10:30 a.m. 

Robert Davis (Family) 

Giuseppina and Vincenzo Garritano  (Domenica Perri 
Family) 

12:30 p.m. 

Int. Tom Tipi (SJN Family) 

5:30pm 

Ercole Martoia (Daughter) 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
July 30  Ernestine Lindlbauer (2009) 
      
      
                                         
July 31  Ellen Stephens (1988) 
  Clara westphal (1989) 
  Sharon Wilson (1989) 
  Belva Gonterman (1992) 
                 
  
August 1  William Commire (1984) 
  Helen Kucharski (2010) 
   
      
                                                               
August 2  Blanche Menoch (1989) 
  Robert Lawson (1998) 
  Bernice Zapalski (2001) 
  Francis Holzhauer (2009) 
 
August 3  Oswald Bammell (1982) 
  Douglas Gowen (1999) 
  Thomas  O’Flynn (1999) 
  Joesph Carson (2000) 
  Bonita Bixler (2002)  
      
      
      
August 4  Patricia O’Rourke (2002) 
  Camille White (2009) 
     
August 5               Leo Kukla (1984) 
  Della Perron (1992) 
  Richard Tache (2004) 

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Don Andison 
Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Joseph Haddad 
Linda Harms 
Dan Hiltz 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 

Ellen Lindner 
Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
John Neault 
Justin Paffenroth 
Carol Perrault 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

Amn  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Es. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Corp.  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Lt Natalie Ann Korona 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

PFC John E. Watkins 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the 

lips of knowledge are a precious jewel”              

Proverbs 20:15 

All Saints Catholic School 

48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

734-459-2490 
                  

All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan 
Nonpublic School Accrediting Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw 
and Wayne Counties. 

                       *For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour,                                                               
   please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

 

SHINDIGGERS SQUARE DANCE CLUB 
would like to invite you to our              

First Graduation Class. 

All parishioners and friends are welcome 
to watch and even try square dancing.   

Monday, August 6, 2012                             
6:30pm to 9:oopm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Square Dancing Classes 

Sessions start                                             
Monday, September 10, 2012 

6:30pm to 9:00pm 

St. Cecilia Music Room 


